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​Dear Ms. Stevenson, please excuse the delay, but below is a write up for your consideration.


Kevin Bryant became the 92nd Lieutenant Governor of South Carolina on January 25th, 2017. Lieutenant 
Governor Bryant presides over the South Carolina Senate and oversees the Lieutenant Governor’s Office on 
Aging (LGOA) that works with a network of regional and local organizations to develop and manage services 
that help seniors remain independent in their homes and in their communities. He initiated in 2017 the 
transfer of over $100,000 from program administration to services for seniors. Lieutenant Governor Bryant 
also began, through the LGOA, a grant program to distribute drug take back boxes to law enforcement in 
every South Carolina county.

He can be reached at kevinbryant@kevinbryant.com and 104-A North Avenue, Anderson, SC 29625


We have new photos on the way (which is my reason for delay), but I've attached the one that we're currently 
using. Thanks again


Danny

864-787-4150
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